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Improvements Made to Coolwell Park 

Amherst County is pleased to announce that Coolwell Park recently received much-needed 
maintenance and improvements. The basketball courts were repaved, the gravel access road 
leading to the outdoor theater is now paved, and additional electrical outlets were installed at the 
outdoor pavilion. Additionally, a sidewalk was added to make the soccer fields easier to access. 
The project funding was approved as part of the capital improvement projects included in the 
2024 Fiscal Year Budget.   

 

 

 

 

 

Additional information may be obtained from Joy Niehaus at jlniehaus@countyofamherst.com or (434) 946-9400. 

TELEPHONE  (434)  946-9400  
FACSIMILE    (434)  946-9370 

 

 

 

     

 

mailto:jlniehaus@countyofamherst.com

